
TOWN OF PELICAN 
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING 

APRIL 27TH, 2020 
 
The regular meeting of the Town of Pelican Board was called to order by Chairman Gerald Roou 
on Monday, April 27th, 2020 at 4:00 p.m. in the Pelican Town Hall. Notice of the meeting was 
posted in accordance with Wisconsin’s Open Meeting Law. 

Roll call: Present were Chairman Gerald Roou, Supervisors David Hollands and Walter Dahlquist 
Jr., Treasurer Cindy Carroll, and Clerk Mike Ring.   

Motion/second Dahlquist/Hollands to approve the April 27th, 2020 agenda. All aye on voice vote and 
motion carried.  
 
 
Motion/second Hollands/Dahlquist to approve minutes of the regular town board meeting of April 
13th 2020.   All aye on voice vote and motion carried. 
 
 
Discussion of Oneida County’s proposal of ordinance to amend Zoning Permit Requirements 
regarding the use of recreational vehicles and detached garages as dwellings. 
Motion/Second Dahlquist/Hollands to not support the County’s proposal to amend zoning 
requirements.  The Pelican Town Board believes one should not need a permit for a camper for 
anything under 14 days, not 5.   Also, the Pelican Town Board does not support needing an 
additional 75 feet of frontage in order to have an additional dwelling unit.  If a detached garage 
has a septic, we have no concern.  
 
Chairman Roou presented the Road report. The first 1/4 mile of Clausen Rd will get bid out to be 

fixed.  

 

Motion/second Dahlquist/Hollands to pay vouchers 8323 – 8339 in the amount of $12,501.43 All 

ayes on voice vote and motion carried. 

 

Motion/second Dahlquist/Hollands accept the treasurer’s report as presented.  All aye on voice 

vote and motion carried. 

 

Motion/second Hollands/Dahlquist to adjourn at 4:30 pm.  All aye on voice vote and motion carried. 
 
____________________________________ 
/s/Mike Ring, Clerk 
Town of Pelican 


